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FROM THE PRINCIPAL'S DESK
Dear Parents, Girls and Friends of GHS

The 27 Term of the school year is always extremely busy as one balances school work,
examinations, a heavy sports’ programme and all the cultural activities. To date the girls have met
all their commitments and our results in many areas of school life have been excellent.

The cast of FUNK performed beautifully as have the girls who made such a dynamic contribution,
on the stage and in the band, for the College/ GHS production of ‘All shook up!

A concern this term has been the shortage of water in the province and that has affected school
life. In order that we become self-sufficient and sustainable the Governing Body has taken a
decision to install mechanisms to keep the school and Boarding Establishment open when there
are water cuts. Boreholes have been sunk and Jojo tanks have been purchased. Water will be
directed to specific toilet blocks and the Boarding Establishment. Girls should bring their own
drinking water to school as we are limiting the refilling of water bottles. In the Boarding
Establishment short showers will become the norm in order to save water, as we know that the
dams are well-below the 50% mark. The eventual goal is that we are able to service the entire
school with water.

| am sure we will have your support in our efforts both to save water and to keep the school open
on days when there are water cuts.

The examination period is
almost on us. | trust that all the
girls are well prepared and will
do themselves and their
parents justice.

Regards,

U.{/Uwf"u
Miss Valerie Fowler
Principal
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RCL LEADERSHIP CAMP

The RCL leadership camp took place at the
Spirit of Adventure camp in Shongweni from
the gth to 1oth of April. The girls learnt about
the general principles of leadership and put
these skills into practice through raft building
activites  and  abseilling  down  the
Shongweni Dam wall. The weekend allowed for
the girls to get to know one another and work
as a team and they all developed as leaders in
their own right.

Mrs D. Joubert

ROSELANDS REVISITED

Before settling down to the serious business of academic study in preparation for the June Examinations
this term, the Grade 9s had the fantastic opportunity of going on an over-night excursion to the Roselands
Outdoor Adventure Centre, where they were able to take part in a diverse range of adventure-based
challenges, educational experiences and other exercises that feed the soul.

This two day and one night excursion is environmentally enriching and is designed to explore various
aspects of the curriculum in a team-building environment that encourages learners to support and uplift
each other. “The obstacle course was not for the faint hearted! The girls showed real motivation and team
work, encouraging girls who were struggling, but all the while having fun,” said Mrs Wolstenholme, Grade 9
class teacher.

Roselands’ co-ordinator, Hazel Hosking, who is passionate about “growing” young people and who is very
much involved in devising programmes that nurture the individual child, complimented the school and the
girls on their exemplary behaviour. “On behalf of all of us at Roselands | would like to compliment you on
the behaviour and attitude of your girls. Each year | wonder if things will have changed... and | can honestly
say, they continue to inspire us with their manners, enthusiasm and general cohesiveness as a group...
they are so well integrated and | often use your school as an example of how things CAN work in our new
South Africal” said Hosking.

Mrs C. Fox




FIRST AID SOCIETY

The First Aid Society girls have proven to be a
very valuable asset at sports matches this term
and they were recently awarded their Level 1
Training certificates. Well done girls for your
passion and commitment!

The Grade 12 History
girls recently went on
an excursion to visit
the Nelson Mandela
capture site.

PEER COUNSELLOR AWARENESS WEEK

The theme for this year's Peer Counsellor Awareness week was
‘Our South Africa’. The girls used activities such as face painting,
cultural parades, games and trending topics of interest to
highlight the unique natural and cultural beauty of our Country as
well as the great achievements made by many South Africans.
Dr Imtiaz Ismail Sooliman’s inspirational address to the school

was a fitting [Jllo a week. isa
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